
Day 2: Issue 6 

Whilst not a soundness issue the council needs to determine whether the housing trajectory should 

be added to the Plan as an appendix.  If not the Plan should refer to the Annual Monitoring Report 

and where it can be found on the Council’s website. 

As stated in its evidence, the Council does not consider it necessary to include a housing trajectory in 

the Local Plan document.  A trajectory is included in each Annual Monitoring report which is the 

document in which the effectiveness of housing policies and targets will be monitored and will 

consider whether any changes are required if such targets are not being met.  It is updated on an 

annual basis, and including it in each Annual Monitoring Report allows the most up to date position 

with regard to past completions and future projected completions to be reported. 

The Council is proposing to address this issue by proposing the following modifications to the Adur 

Local Plan: 

 

Reference 
(Paragraph, 
policy or map 
number) 

 

Add new 
paragraph after 
2.24 
 

The National Planning Policy Framework requires local authorities to prepare a 
housing trajectory to illustrate the expected rate of delivery for the Plan period.  
The Adur housing trajectory that accompanies this Local Plan can be found in 
the Council’s Annual Monitoring Report 2016.  It is based on the housing 
monitoring position at 1st April 2016 (completions and commitments) and the 
Strategic Housing Land Availability Update at 31st October 2016.  The trajectory 
is monitored and updated on an annual basis through the Annual Monitoring 
Report published on the Council’s website. 
 

Add new 
footnote 

https://www.adur-worthing.gov.uk/adur-ldf/annual-monitoring-report/ 

  

 

 

 


